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01 June 2017
Dear ,

Re: Meningococcal ACWY conjugate vaccination (MenACWY) 

Teenagers born between 01/09/1998-31/08/1999 (2017 school leaver cohort) are now eligible for urgent catch-up with MenACWY vaccination. These young people should be invited by their GP practice for vaccination as set out in the 2017/18 GMS contract changes.
There has been high media interest in the very sad death of Lauren Sandell. Lauren was in the vaccine eligible cohort that left school last year and was at university for less than two weeks before falling ill with MenW disease. She had not been immunised before leaving for university and sadly her case highlights the need to vaccinate with MenACWY before young people begin higher education. This will save lives.
MenW disease continues to increase overall. Around a third of MenW cases in unvaccinated 15-19 year olds have been fatal. There have, however, been no cases in teenagers vaccinated under the current programme. 
It is important that all of this cohort, not only school leavers and those going on to higher education, are invited for vaccination. A template letter inviting this cohort for MenACWY vaccination is available at www.gov.uk/government/publications/menacwy-gp-invitation-letter-template. There are no restrictions on ordering MenACWY vaccine (Nimenrix®) and this should be done through ImmForm in the usual way. 
New leaflets for this cohort are available to order free of charge using product code MENACWY001. Follow the link https://www.orderline.dh.gov.uk/ecom_dh/public/contact.jsf to the Health and Social Care Orderline and register, which is a quick process. Alternatively, call 0300 123 1003.

In addition the following individuals should be immunised opportunistically with MenACWY conjugate vaccine if they present before their 25th birthday: 

:

· Anyone born on or after 01/09/1996 who has missed routine school (administered in school years 9/10 at 13-15 years) or catch-up MenACWY vaccination;

· New entrants to higher education (university freshers) who have not yet been immunised with MenACWY vaccine.

MenACWY vaccine should be given to all eligible individuals who have not received this vaccine regardless of their MenC vaccination history. 
Please ensure all practice staff, including those on reception and practice nurses or others who will be immunising, are aware of the information in this letter. This is also a good opportunity to check MMR status and vaccinate where needed.  If you have any queries about the content of this letter please contact [add local contact].

Yours sincerely
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